Christ Episcopal Church Vestry Meeting
September 15, 2008
7:00 p.m.
 
The meeting was called to order by Al Kammerer, Senior Warden at 7 p.m.
 
Al Kammerer, Dick Donnocker, Diane DiGregorio, Heidi Henry, Mary Grzywa, John Crist were in attendance, with guest Steve Grzywa.
 
Opening prayer was led by Fr. Crist
 
The meeting minutes from the August 2008 meeting were reviewed. Diane DiGregorio moved and Dick Donnocker seconded to accept.  Motion passed.
 
Dick Donnocker gave the treasurers report.  We are making it through the summer months without having to dip into investments, however, our pledge income is down a great deal, mostly due to the loss of one large pledger.  Expenses keep rising.  Our checking account balance is very low.   Dick Donnocker thinks we will need to take money from investments starting in December.  We will ask in our pledging request that people increase their pledge for next year and start paying the additional amount in November and December.  Mary Grzywa moved and Diane DiGregorio seconded to accept the treasurers report.   Motion passed.
 
Pastor’s Report
Fr. John commended all who came to Keeping God’s People Safe Level 1 training, Saturday, Sept 13.  He appreciates our dedication.  Fr. John intends to have an allegations record available for use to document any incidents.
 
Old Business
 
Windows   Heritage Studios has the Good Shepherd window.  Al was impressed with them and their conscientiousness in handling the window.  They’ll be replacing a lot of the molding.  They’ve had the window for a few weeks.  It will take close to 2 months.
 
Gutters and down spouts   Al has talked to 2 contractors. Illinois Valley Gutter from Mark, IL will be meeting Al to discuss.  
 
Rectory   Vince Pfeffley has volunteered to do the bathroom toilet and floor repairs in the rectory.   He needs a plumber because Vince couldn’t shut the shut-off valve.    He mentioned that we need to clean the basement and fix the basement door, as water and weather is coming in through the door.
 
Rompathon  Greg Krupa, a cyclist, came through Ottawa, supporting Range of Motion Project to raise funds for prosthetic and orthotic treatment.  We put him up in the rectory.   We donated $100 from Christ Church and Streator gave $10.
 
Church Honey-Do List  fell through the cracks, so Al is starting it up again and will publish it.  Al will take care of the basement kitchen door deathtrap situation.  The junior high kids would like to volunteer to do one or more of the honey-do projects.  Fr. John suggested they rake the leaves.   Working Foyer – Saturday October 4th
 
New Business
 
Carpet Cleaner:  Joe Martin wants a carpet cleaner.  Mary Grzywa motioned $200 to be spent on a carpet clean.  Heidi Henry seconded.  Motion passed.
 
People needed on vestry in future  With the structural changes coming up, the vestry thinks that 5 would be a good number.  We will submit these proposals for vestry structure to annual meeting:
·      The number of vestry members will be 5, plus a senior warden.
·      The senior warden will have a vote when needed for tie-breaking purposes.
·      The term of the senior warden will be for 1 year.  (The canons say the senior warden is not to exceed 3 consecutive years.)
Each proposal will be voted on separately. 
 
We will need 2 new vestry members (assuming that 5 will be acceptable).
 
Stewardship plan:  To be launched on the first Sunday in October.  We will have stewardship homilies.  There will be a handout about the LCEM budget and an explanation that LCEM pays for clergy and administrative staff.   Steve Grzywa, LCEM Board Chair, will write a letter to be included.  The second Sunday in October, there will be another handout, parish specific.  Fr. John recommends another pie chart, showing what each parish spends/receives.  The goal is to prepare for the increased expenses of the next few years.  At our current rate, we can’t afford a full-time pastor.  We will barely afford a part-time pastor.
 
Next meeting is October 20.
 
Mary Grzywa moved to adjourn.  Diane DiGregorio seconded.  The meeting was adjourned at 9 p.m. 
 
